National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

March 11, 2017

Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton

Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson, Shana Mueller, Amy Bonano, Richard Payne, Shirley Mcdowell, Debbie Williamitis, Wanda Sloan, Joel Carsons, Dorothy Harrison (Guest), Gary Williams (Guest), Terri More, Norris Mcgraw (Guest) and Mr. Heck 

Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and gave the prayer.

Secretary report

Robert Spangler read the minutes from the February meeting.  Richard Payne motioned to accept and Mr. Spangler seconded.

Treasurer report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Mr. Spangler motioned to accept and Jaynine Pickens seconded.

Committee Reports

Fundraising

Sheila Hardy-Wilson said we are planning to serve 200 people for 1000 dollars for the spaghetti fundraiser. Cakes will be available for dessert. It will take place on May 13 from 12:00 to 3:30. She asked that people helping with setup be at the church at 9:00. Next, She said that Ms. Sloan is working on the PSA and entertainment. If anybody wants to help make phone calls, let Wanda know. Everybody should bring cakes. We received a letter for donations from the State of Illinois to use. There was a discussion about making sure we use the correct logo. She also said that we are going to contact Gordon Foods for donations. 

Mr. Payne said that we need to keep straight who is donating what. He said that Tyler Noles offered to donate spaghetti, so we need to verify what we are receiving from Gordon Foods. He also mentioned the importance of keeping track of who we ask for donations in order to avoid contacting them multiple times. We are going to ask for garlic bread and sauce from GFS. Ms. Pickens offered to call GFS. Mr. Mcgraw also offered. Ms. Bonano said she works for Dorothy Lane Market and she can ask for donations. She also asked that Ms. Hardy-Wilson send out an email listing who is doing which tasks and what people are donating. Ms. Hardy-Wilson also added that we need flatware, foil and napkins. Dr. Peters said that every member should help. Ms. Bonano said that there should be a different clean-up crew.  She also suggested that the committee have a separate meeting for planning the dinner.

Dr. Peters said she talked with Amy, secretary of the church. There will be a ministry unit in the parlor behind us. We need to be respectful because we are guests. She reiterated her gratitude towards the church and said that we need to respect that they let us use the facility. 

Mr. Payne talked about Jernigan Fund tickets. Ms. Debbie Williamitis read the ticket. They cost ten dollars and people could win a trip to convention. Mr. Payne said that the affiliate is going to buy 40 tickets and will ask chapters & individuals to purchase them. He also talked about the Flying Pig event coming up in May. We raised 3000 dollars last year. For every ticket our chapter sells this year the chapter gets $1 and the affiliate gets $4. The affiliate will use it to send people to the state convention. Ms. Williamitis also read this ticket. "The Piggiest Raffle ever." There are several prizes. Winners need not be present to win. $5 per single pig or choose what you want to donate. 

Mr. Payne reported that we can do the Chipotle fundraiser once per year. He said that he would look into dates and getting the next one organized. He will bring details to the next meeting. 

Dr. Peters said that the annual picnic will be on August 12 at Sinclair Park, 511 Shoup Mill Rd, Dayton. She said that she will donate the meat again and  that we need to setup another grill if we are cooking different types of meat. 

Membership

Dr. Peters said that she has high expectations for this committee. She said that there was a board meeting for the state affiliate. There was low turn-out from our chapter. SHE wants to have all chapter presidents from the Ohio affiliate to be part of the membership committee.  Mr. Mitchell said that the chairs of membership committees across the state should join the state membership committee. Mr. Payne said that everyone should be involved with membership. 

New Business

Presidential Release

Mr. Spangler played the presidential release.

Walter Mitchell, State Coordinator, NFB Newsline

Mr. Mitchell thanked us for inviting him to our meeting. He talked about Newsline, which is a news reading service free to blind people. It contains around 400 publications and 40-50 magazines. He would like to make it to 5,000 subscribers by the end of the year. There are 178 subscribed in the 937 area code. He said that he is also trying to get the people already subscribed to use it even more. He mentioned some of the major newspapers across the state that are available using the service. There is also an Ohio Information page where NFB Ohio news can be found. Dr. Peters asked how people can get back on if they forget the number. The number is 1-888-882-1629.  If you need help getting back on, contact Mr. Mitchell at 513-582-8606 or 800-340-8211 ext 101. He brought braille and print instructions with him. He then gave a demonstration.

Adjournment

Adjourned: 2:35pm

